Nelson Conservation Commission meeting minutes
April 1st, 2014 7PM Olivia Rodham Library

Members Present: Kathy Shillemat, Anne McBride, Marshall Davenson

Susan Hansel – Board of Selectmen representative

1. NCC did not meet on the third Tues in Feb due to weather.

2. NCC did not have a quorum in March.

3. Bert Wingerson’s term has expired and she has asked not to be reappointed to the commission by the selectman.

4. Bud French’s term has also expired and the selectman have chosen not to reappoint him to the commission. 

5. Margaret Shillemat submitted her letter of resignation to the NCC on Feb 25th, 2014

6. NCC voted to approve Granite Lake Assoc. request for money to go toward the lake host program. Bert probably has the original letter of request.

7. Kathy was willing to act as interim chair to the Nelson Conservation Commission 

a. I, Marshall Davenson, have agreed to continue as secretary for now. 

b. We would like to put a process in place to look at appointing, or electing a new chair every year. 

8. Tom Newcombe has been appointed to the Nelson Conservation Commission by the selectmen to replace Bert. 

a. It was recommended that Rick Church be appointed to the NCC if he is interested. 

b. Other Nelson residents were suggested as possible members and /or alternates. 

c. We decided to wait on contacting other possible members/alternates until after the next meeting. 

9. There was discussion around changing our meeting day to Thursday, but need to discuss when all members are present. 

10. Susan stated that the NCC will have a place in the renovated Library basement for storage of archives and materials in addition to a new meeting place. 

11. Anne expressed concern about the monitoring of easements that are owned by the town. We need to figure out what easements we do have and create a monitoring schedule for them.

12. Susan stated she would be the liaison between the NCC and the Select board. 

13. Next meeting Tuesday May 6th, 2014

